
Town of Shelburne 

Board of Health 

Meeting Minutes 

November 2, 2020 

The meeting was called to order at 9:34 a.m. on Monday November 2, 2020 by member Ron Kelter.  The 

meeting was held via Zoom due to the Coronavirus- COVID-19 Pandemic. 

Board of Health Members Present:    Ron Kelter, - Chair, Jody Stetson, Fred Vohr  

Others Present: Randy Crochier (CPHS Health Agent) 

 
Minutes – October 19, 2020 
A motion was made by Ron and seconded by Jody to approve the meeting minutes of October 19, 2020 
with one change.  VOTE:  3-0 
 
 
COVID-19 
 
Discussion about Massachusetts regulations not crossing over state lines into Vermont causing an uptick 
in cases.  Randy reported that new cases in the last two weeks are 20% of the total since the beginning in 
Franklin County.  As of October 1, there have been 68 cases reported.  The total number of contacts are 
quarantines are rising due to youth.   Asymptomatic patients are all more prevalent. 
 
Health Agent Report 
Renewals for food permits have been sent out.  Short term rental will start to be permitted as of January 
1, 2021. 
 
Thanksgiving Message 
A Thanksgiving message should be sent out including the fact that things are getting worse and warning 
of COVID fatigue.  Also thanking all for making Halloween safe. 
 
Reminder 
Reminder about the COVID Roundtable meeting at 4 p.m. 
 
Other Business 
None 
 
Next Meeting:  November 16, 2020 at 9:30 a.m. 
 .   
 
 
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 10:11 a.m.   Vote:  3-0 
 
Submitted: 
 
Jennifer Morse 
Board of Health Clerk 
November 12, 2020 


